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CLERK’S ALERT 
 
Filing of Electronic Wills Now Available in E-Filing   
 
In compliance with RCW 11.12.460, as of May 16, 2024, wills that are signed with an 
electronic signature and conform to the Uniform Electronic Wills Act may now be 
electronically submitted to the King County Superior Court Clerk’s Office for deposit into 
the King County Will Repository. This also applies to Will Only filings (the filing of a will 
after death of a testator) when no other action needs to be taken. Wills that do not 
conform with the Electronic Wills Act and are not electronically signed must still be filed 
in person or through the mail.  
 
For more information regarding the Will Repository and how to electronically submit a 
will, please visit https://kingcounty.gov/en/dept/dja/courts-jails-legal-system/court-forms-
document-filing/will-repository.  
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